
CITY OF LYNDON 

MINUTES OF CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 24, 2009 

 

 

The Council Meeting was called to order by Mayor Susan Barto at 6:00.  Those present: Terry 

Brooke, Becky Ricketts, Tom Solley, Mary Watson, Phil Worsley and City Attorney John 

Singler. Jim Baker and Betsy Kramer were absent. 

 

Motion and a second were made to approve the minutes of the January 26, 2009 Council 

Meeting. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

The Treasurer’s Report was given and will be filed for audit. 

 

Motion and a second were made to approve Municipal Order #11.1. Motion carried 

unanimously.  

 

MUNICIPAL ORDER #2-23-09 – Limiting access of Bob Ray Co. vehicles on Grant Ave. –  
City Attorney, John Singler read through the limitations on Municipal Order 2-23-09. One 

correction was made to define what “trip” meant.  Donald Dunn, resident at 703 Grant, Tee Ray, 

from Bob Ray Co. and Bill Bardenwerper, attorney representing Bob Ray Co. were all present. 

The Mayor asked if anyone would like to make a statement. Mr. Dunn stated he concurred with 

the limitations. Motion and a second were made to approve Municipal Order 2-23-09 as 

amended. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

RESOLUTION #2-23-09A – FEMA Designation of Applicant’s Agent (Financial Assistance 

for Ice Storm) – Motion and a second were made to approve Resolution #2-23-09A. Motion 

carried unimously. 

 

No further business was conducted. 

 

FLOOR OPEN TO PUBLIC:    

 

Mardy Sidebottom, 7901 New Lagrange Rd. brought a list questions to the Council that she and 

a few of her neighbors came up with regarding the safety of Lyndon. She asked if the Graymoor 

Devondale Police were supposed to be patrolling the Deepwood neighborhood. The Mayor 

stated that Deepwood was not part of Lyndon. Ms. Sidebottom mentioned residents have not 

seen officers in the Whipps Mill Village subdivision and whether or not they know that is in 

Lyndon. The Mayor said she will talk to the department and find out if they are aware of these 

two areas. Ms. Sidebottom asked if the police were reporting activity or citations to the City. The 

Mayor said the City is not as concerned with traffic citations as much as safety in general.  

 

Ms. Sidebottom asked several more questions. She mentioned a part of Stonewall Way to Mark 

Trail was dark and possibly needed a streetlight. The Mayor said she will look at this area. Tom 

Solley also mentioned streetlights out on a stretch of Ormsby Lane. The Mayor suggested he take 

down addresses or mark the poles. 

 



 Ms. Sidebottom also asked about the website and if the Minutes would be available online. The 

Mayor told her the website is still under construction and she may come in the office and get 

copies at any time.  

 

Ms. Sidebottom inquired about the City having an Enforcement Officer. The Mayor stated the 

City Clerk was also the Citation Officer and complaints are inspected by her before action is 

taken 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

 

The Mayor asked the Council to notice the next meeting dates: Caucus Meeting, March 16th and 

Council Meeting, March 23
rd

, both at 6:00 p.m.  

 

 

ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:17 p.m. 

        

              

       

       ____________________________________ 

       Susan Barto, Mayor 

 

ATTEST: 

 

_______________________________ 

Stacey Woodward, City Clerk 


